Joseph F. Glidden Homestead & Historical Center
Minutes of the Board Meeting

March 10, 2014; Glidden Homestead, DeKalb, Illinois

Present:  Debbie Behrends, Phil Bennett, Lucio Bortolin, Jan Devore, Cindy Ditzler, Svetlana Henrikson, Kepp Johnson, Jeff Marshall, Jim Morel, Marcia Wilson. 
Absent:  Sarah DeMink, Linda Fulton, Kenda Jeske.
President Svetlana Henrikson called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  Phil moved and Debbie seconded approval of agenda as amended.  Motion carried.
Minutes.  The January 13, 2014 minutes were reviewed.  Phil motioned and Jeff seconded to approve the minutes.  Motion carried.  The February 10, 2014 minutes were reviewed.  Kepp motioned and Debbie seconded to approve the minutes as amended.  Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report.  The Treasurer’s Reports were distributed by Kenda via email.  Debbie motioned to place the report on file with a second by Lucio.  Motion carried.
President’s Report.  Svetlana gave a brief report on Divas Dish.
Executive Director’s Report.  Marcia’s report was submitted by email. She reported that Armour Tech will charge $85 for an estimate to evaluate the computers, connect the two computers, and wiring system.  It should take a couple hours to complete.  The small TV will not work with our present computer or with a flash drive and we will need to finish the wiring.  The upstairs computer cannot be upgraded to Window 7 and a new computer is recommended.  Marcia contacted National Bank & Trust to be put on their list for one of their old computers.  They no longer offer that service but instead donated $500 toward the purchase of a new one.  Marcia suggested we hire Armour Tech for a few hours of technology support once we get the new computer upstairs.
Marcia sent via email the revision of the Barbed Wire: The Invention That Shaped a Nation publication.  Discussion was held regarding 2 columns vs. full justification.  Would it be possible to have both versions on the CD?  Marcia will revise to full justification and send out for suggestions.  Jeff and Debbie gave Marcia their corrections.

Marcia found out that projects paid for with an Illinois Humanities Council grant must be free to the public.

Marcia suggested an invitation only program be scheduled for May 17 which is the day before Open House/Open Barn.  Roger Keyes has agreed to give a PowerPoint presentation on the history and renovation of the barn.  The event will be from 3 to 4:30 and include snacks.

A draft of the new Heritage Newsletter was circulated.  It will be sent to the 15 Heritage members twice a year.  It was suggested that QR codes be added to the website.

Committee Reports. 

Membership.  Jan handed out the membership statistics.  According to Kenda’s Treasurer Report we added one new member.  
Development/Fundraising.  Svetlana reported that we need to put Divas Dish at a different level from other fundraisers.  Adding Cymbal as a music guest will help in this endeavor.  She talked to the Chief of Police and he decided not to participate in cooking but will donate a silent auction item.  Lucio and Phil have agreed to participate as cooks.  Kathy will talk to DeKalb Mayor Rey, the new city manager, and NIU’s new president to see if they would like to participate.  Please feel free to solicit for divas cooks and silent auction items but keep Kathy and Kepp in the mix.
Give Local DeKalb County Campaign was discussed.  This is a national program and DeKalb County Community Foundation is the only Illinois community foundation taking part.  Linda is spearheading the event with Jim’s suggestions.  Give Local is a 24-hour “call-in” fundraiser where people donate money by debit/credit card to one of the 40 nonprofit groups taking part.  We can actively solicit donors to call the day of the event or not get involved at length and see if we get any money.  Jim motioned and Jeff seconded that we earmark $250 in the budget for Linda to use for mailings. Motion carried.  Phil motioned and Debbie seconded that we use the funding raised for the general fund, deciding on spending at a later date.  
Buildings and Grounds.  Jeff will contact TruGreen again this year to set up lawn treatments.  Phil reported that the windows are completed and are in his basement awaiting installation.
Programs/Exhibit.   Marcia sent out a list of the programming with her executive director’s report.  The Art in the Barn event was discussed.  Should we charge a nominal fee to bring in the artwork?  The artists should bring in their own tables and chairs.  It will be a first come, first serve basis.  They will set up in the yard, using the front space for exposure and the back space for overflow.  A person will man the entrance into the house with admissions only.  How do we handle the parking issue?   Marcia will check the Uncle Joe’s County Fair folder for information and will contact Brian Reis at the Ellwood House for their ideas.  Jim motioned and Debbie seconded to start planning the event.  Motion carried.
Public Relations.  Svetlana asked Debbie to take over Kathy’s position as P.R. officer.  Debbie agreed.
Gift Shop.  No report.
Archives/Furnishings.  No report.
Blacksmith Club.  Lucio reported that several gentlemen are working at Lucio’s shop this winter.
Old Business.  The Hold Harmless Agreement is completed.  Jim will forward it to Marcia and she will pass it along to the board.  We will vote for approval at the next meeting.  Jim reported that there may still be legal instances when we could be held liable.  For instance, a parent may not have the right to endanger their child by allowing them to participate in the blacksmith club.
We are moving forward with the barn tour.  The date is set for Saturday, August 9th.  There are 6 confirmed locations and are looking for 2 to 3 more.  Right now we need seed money to continue with the planning process.  We will be selling the tour booklet and tickets with the possibility of obtaining a grant.  We will be sharing the proceeds 50/50 with DAAHA.  Debbie motioned and Lucio seconded that Glidden would give $1,000 for seed money.  Motion carried.
New Business.  The DCCF endowment payment of $1,043 is available again.  Jim motioned and Jeff seconded that we accept the payment.  Motion carried.  DCCF suggested we automatically accept the payment or maintain the money in the endowment.
Next meeting:  April 14th at the Glidden Homestead at 7:00 pm.
Motion to adjourn by Kepp and seconded by Debbie.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned by Svetlana at 9:10 p.m.
Respectively submitted,

Cindy Ditzler
Board Secretary

